From: Project Team, Site C

To: Project Team, Site C
Subject: BC Hydro Site C— Winter/Spring Roads Update
Date: 2023, March 23 9:12:07 AM

Hello Old Fort neighbours,

We hope you are keeping well.

You likely have noticed a change in air quality recently. We are also aware of increased levels
of airborne dust in the Fort St John area having heard from our staff and as reported by
Environment Canada. There is a lot of winter traction material, aka sand and gravel, on all road
surfaces throughout the region. Concentrations of coarse particulate matter are expected to
persist until there is precipitation, dust suppression, or a change in traffic patterns. It is still
necessary to maintain a layer of sand and gravel on the Old Fort Road hill to provide traction
until air temperatures stay above freezing.

We are monitoring conditions at our main construction site and the air quality monitoring
station there has not reported an exceedance in the past week. Due to continued freezing air
temperatures overnight, we will have to hold off on applying water to the site roads this week,
however some watering could start as early as next week. We are planning to sweep the road
and parking area at Gate B later this week.

Thank you,
Site C Project Team
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